
   

 VILLAGE OF BREWSTER  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

21 January 2015 
Regular Meeting 

Minutes 
The Board of Trustees of the Village of Brewster held a Regular Meeting at 7:30 PM on 21 January 2015 at Village Hall, 
50 Main Street, Brewster, New York 10509.   

Attendees:  Absent: 
Mayor: James Schoenig 
Deputy Mayor and Trustee: Christine Piccini  
Trustees; Tom Boissonnault, Terri Stockburger, Mary Bryde     
Village Engineer:  John Folchetti   
Village Counsel:  Anthony Molé,  
Clerk & Treasurer:  Peter Hansen 
Village Police: John Del Gardo 

Pledge to flag. 

Notation of Exits 

Regular Meeting 

Mayor Schoenig motions to open the regular meeting, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

1. Village Historian - Mayor Schoenig motions to appoint Danielle Cylich as Village Historian, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd 
all in favor 5 to 0.  Danielle introduces herself and says she is a 20 year resident of Brewster, just outside Village 
limits, serves on The Southeast Historic Sites Commission and Preserve Putnam.  Ms. Cylich held the position of 
Executive Director of the Southeast Museum from 1995 through 1999.  Ms. Cylich also has a Historic Preservation 
degree from Columbia University.  Ms. Cylich is looking forward to working with a variety of resources to continue 
the written and pictorial history of the Village as more information becomes available.  Trustee Boissonnault 
requests a history of Wells Park be prepared as the Village has assumed control of this park from the Town of 
Southeast for the next 25 years.  Trustee Boissonnault is particularly interested in how the park was formed and how 
it evolved over the years; pictures would be useful.  Clerk Hansen will set up an email address and post the Historian 
appointment and contact information on our web site.  Mayor Schoenig will inform Putnam County of the 
appointment and request access to the County Historical Records archive. 

2. Monthly Reports 
2.1. Code Enforcement Report – Bill Scorca delivers the December Code Enforcement Report.  Trustee Bryde asks 

about the stop work order for starting work without a permit in December, what is the current status.  Mr. 
Scorca said the order to stop work was rescinded as the permit was applied for and granted immediately.  Mayor 
Schoenig motions to accept the December Code Enforcement Report, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Copy 
of report is included in these minutes. 

2.2. Engineer’s Report - John Folchetti delivers the December Engineer’s Report.  Mayor Schoenig asked if there 
was a list of identified deficiencies left by the Severn Trent operations.  Mr. Folchetti said that we have a video 
inventory and have identified specific repairs due to Severn Trent neglect.  Treasurer Hansen is holding back 
their last invoices and is accumulating the total cost of neglect.  If the amount is higher than the held invoices, 
Severn Trent will be billed for the balance.  Trustee Bryde asks if meetings had been held with Severn Trent 
like they are currently being held with VRI; would that have produced a better outcome.  Engineer Folchetti 
says in his opinion nothing could have gotten Severn Trent back on track at being responsible and responsive.  
Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the December Engineer’s Report, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  
Copy of report is included in these minutes. 

2.3. Police Report - Chief John Del Gardo delivers the December Police Report. Trustee Bryde notes the violations 
regarding hand-held cell phones in vehicles are still producing a high number of infractions.  Chief Del Gardo 
agrees.   Trustee Bryde asks where the burglaries were.  Chief Del Gardo says one was on Carmel Avenue and 
one on Center Street.  Trustee Bryde asks if the 4 vehicle accidents were due to inclement weather? Chief Del 
Gardo says no, just ordinary collisions. Trustee Bryde asks if the Intoxicated were inside the village.  Chief Del 
Gardo says we received three calls for intoxication and a total of seven tickets were issued during the month.  



   

Notes the letter we received from Supervisor Hay complementing our court officers in Southeast.  Did the 
police involved receive a copy of the letter?  Chief Del Gardo said each officer received a copy of the 
commendation.  Deputy Mayor Piccini asked about the “open door” incident. Chief Del Gardo says there were 
people home and they had left the front door open and nothing problematic was occurring. Trustee Bryde 
asked about the three suspicious person’s calls.  Chief Del Gardo said there was one outside village, one on 
Ellen Avenue, and one at the Garden Street School but none of them were doing anything illegal.  Mayor 
Schoenig motions to accept the December Police Report, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Copy of report is 
included in these minutes. 

2.4. Planning Board Report – David Kulo delivers the Planning Board report for December.  Trustee Boissonnault 
says the Church has offered to change the fence so the better side faces the neighbor.  Trustee Bryde asks 
what the date of the Planning Board meeting was as it did not appear in the report.  Mr. Kulo says the meeting 
date was January 6th and he will include the dates of meetings in future reports.  Mayor Schoenig motions to 
accept the Planning Board report, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

2.5. Zoning Board of Appeals Report Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the Zoning Board of Appeals report, 
Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

3. Wells Park update – Trustee Boissonnault says that Bob Dumont has volunteered to organize and run the movie 
night events at Wells Park through their not-for-profit VOB Film Festival entity.  Mr. Dumont says they have the 
inflatable screen and projector but we need to purchase licenses to show movies and that will be dependent on the 
film chosen and the number of people in the audience. Admission fees would not be charged.  The money for the 
film rights needs to be fronted and the VOB Film Festival is not in a position to do that.  The organization is a 
nonprofit and movies will be shown at no charge but donations will be accepted before, during, and after events.   
Concessions and food vendors will be considered.  Jack Gress offered to donate $350 to seed the undertaking.   
Trustee Boissonnault motions to direct Counsel Molé to establish a contractual relationship with the VOB Film 
Festival, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Trustee Boissonnault says that outdoor lighting and security 
cameras need to be reviewed and considered.   

4. Minutes for approval – Trustee Bryde motions to approve the 17 December 2014 Minutes, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd 
all in favor 5 to 0. 

5. Correspondence sent - received for December, 2014.  Trustee Bryde asks about the Fire Department notifications of 
elected office and the budget we received.  Clerk Hansen says he believes this is the first time we received these 
notifications and budget.  Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to approve the correspondence sent and received for 
December, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  List of correspondence included in these minutes. 

6. Vouchers Payable – Trustee Bryde reviewed the vouchers and found everything in order. 
6.1. A  General $28,857.27 
6.2. C Refuse/Garbage 17,900.16 
6.3. EN Engineering Fees Escrow 630.00 
6.4. F  Water 13,956.35 
6.5. G  Sewer 66,785.21 
6.6. H10 Waste Water Treatment Capital 2,340.00 
6.7. TA Trust & Agency 4,120.35 

Total Vouchers Payable $134,589.34 

Mayor Schoenig motions to approve vouchers payable as written, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

7. Brewster Little League parade permit – Jim King representing Brewster Little League asked for consideration of the 
April 18th parade permit application.  Mayor Schoenig motions to approve the Brewster Little League parade permit 
for 4/18/15 with a rain date of 4 /19 from 9AM to 11AM waiving all fees, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  
Mayor Schoenig tells Mr. King he will be responsible for advising the Fire Department and Brewster Police of the 
plans. 

8. Other Business 
8.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini – Deputy Mayor Piccini is hopeful the Comprehensive plan meetings will result in a 

document for board review sometime in mid-February when public meetings can be scheduled.  PACE Land Use 
training is scheduled for January 26 and February 9th at Putnam County Golf Course.   



   

8.2. Trustee Stockburger –Trustee Stockburger would like to schedule bulk trash pickup on 4/15, the Town of 
Southeast street sweeper on 4/ 16 or 4/17, and village-wide cleanup on 4-25.  Trash pickup times need to be 
firmed up with Suburban Carting. 

8.3. Trustee Bryde – Trustee Bryde asked if the Pattern for Progress event was fruitful.  Clerk Hansen said the 
Monday meeting was canceled due to snow and rescheduled for Wednesday but was unable to attend.  Trustee 
Bryde asks about the progress on workplace violence training.  Clerk Hansen says there is a good response so far 
but not yet complete.  Trustee Bryde asks if the streetlights that were identified by Ms. Hagan were repaired.  
Clerk Hansen says all were repaired except the one at the corner of Wells & N. Main St.  NYSEG is still working on 
repairing this particular lamp.  

9. New Business 
9.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini – Deputy Mayor Piccini notes receipt of the economic development resolution for 

comprehensive plan drafted by PACE.  So far no template for economic development has yet been received.  
Deputy Mayor Piccini believes the template should precede the resolution.  Deputy Mayor Piccini notes the need 
to have a financial planning meeting in preparation for potential urban renewal to review financial instruments 
and organization in preparation for urban renewal.  Clerk Hansen will contact Dan Birmingham and discuss steps 
forward. 

9.2. Mayor Schoenig – Mayor Schoenig asks the Board if they are supportive of the draft letter to Town of Southeast 
regarding the budget machinations and perceived inequities on the back of Village taxpayers.  Mayor Schoenig 
motions to send the letter as written, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Mayor Schoenig reminds 
everyone that Connie Fagan and NYSERDA will be here at Village Hall on Thursday 6PM January 29, 2015 to 
further solicit participants.  NYSEG has asked to participate as well and will attend to inform the public about 
their programs. 

10. Public Comment – Rick Stockburger says there is a perceived safety issue at Marvin and Main Street due to on street 
parking at commercial establishments.  Mayor Schoenig notes that there is a perceived safety issue at most every 
intersection in the Village due to on-street parking.  Mr. Stockburger requests we get DEP involved in diagonal 
parking on N. Main Street.  Mr. Stockburger says the LED lights were not performing adequately and we will need to 
look into other options for the holidays next year.  Mr. Stockburger says that Railroad Avenue signage is done by NYS 
DOT and striping by the County.  DPW Supervisor Crawford will contact the County to see if they will cross hatch the 
area that needs to remain clear for turns.  Mr. Stockburger says the First Baptist Church is looking for others to get 
involved in the annual Easter Egg Hunt.  The Church is looking for a new sponsor and more hands to help.. 

11. Mayor Schoenig motions to adjourn Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 



   

December, 2014 Code Enforcement Report 
 

+ 

VILLAGE OF BREWSTER  

50 MAIN STREET 

BREWSTER, NY 10509 

(845) 279-3760 

 

 

DECEMBER, 2014 SUMMARY REPORT 

 

BUILDING FEES =  $3,370 

PROPERTY REGISTRATION  35 

SAFETY INSPECTION =  700 

TOTAL FOR DECEMBER =  $4,105 

 

PERMITS:  11 

 

INSPECTIONS: 5  

(Property Reg, Property Maintenance,   

 

TOTAL COs, CCs: 6   

 

APPEARANCE TICKETS  1  

 

ORDERS TO REMEDY:   1  

 

STOP WORK ORDER: 0   
 
   



   

 



   

 



   

 



   

 



   

  



   

 Village of 
Brewster Planning Board 

David P. Kulo Jr. 
Chairman 

 

 

To  James Schoenig, Mayor 



   

 Christine Piccini, Trustee, Deputy Mayor 
 Mary Bryde, Trustee  

 Teresa Stockburger, Trustee 

 Tom Boissonnault, Trustee 

 Peter Hansen, Clerk & Treasurer 

 Anthony Mole, Counsel  

 

 

 

Regular Meeting Rescheduled from December 22, 2014 

 

Board Members in Attendance: 

 David Kulo, Chair 

 Renee Diaz    

 Tyler Murello  

 George Gaspar 

Rick Stockburger 
 

Board Member Absent: 

 

None 

 

New Business: 

 

None 

 

Pending Business: 
 

¶ 66 Marvin Ave.  No one was present for this application.  It was noted that this really should not be a 
site plan application and its use was grandfathered. 

¶ 40 Prospect Street.  Recommendation by the PB to waive moratorium was denied by the Trustees last 

February 2014.  Mr. Nixon sent an email to PB Chair that this property was back on consideration for 

extension of St. Lawrence O’Toole’s parish parking.  The original recommendation was not unanimous, 

as there were concerns by some members of negative impact from the proposal on its neighbors 

including inadequate screening.  It was understood the Trustees would be reviewing Mr. Nixon request 

at the January 7, 2015 Trustees meeting. 

 
 

David Kulo  

Chairman, Planning Board 

January 19, 2015 



   



   

  



   

 


